
Subject: Meeting Minutes - 3/12/19 - Village Inn 

  

Henry Mollett was the Greeter.  Dennis Kennedy went table to table with an additional welcome to 

everyone. 

  

Ron Fox ran the meeting in Bill Treadway’s absence. 

  

Chris Dunn of JDRF was on hand to receive $2,500 in our annual donation (I will try and send a picture 

later).  She spoke on JDRF mission and break throughs and possible old drugs for other illnesses that 

could be reformulated to provide help for diabetes treatment (fingers crossed).  She said that this year’s 

walk will be over a new route around TD America-trade Stadium. 

  

A quick note of our group’s current health issues.  Please put these folks in your prayers: 

  

Larry Ravlin’s wife, Judith is ill but is getting better.  (she is requesting privacy at this time) 

  

Woody Mahan has hurt his back and has moved in with his daughter, Kim Roberts.  I believe he is able to 

get e-mails and he is answering his cell phone. 

  

Tiffany Arrick is also feeling under the weather but is getting better according to Ed Tucker. 

  

Eric Vacanti was going to work the Pancake Feed but got the stomach flu and called me to say he was 

doing better but was still contagious.  I agreed with him that he should stay home.   

  

Steve Wymore is still healing from a fall on his shoulder on the ice.   

  

Ron Fox is working on a Membership Letter.  The club wants to make a larger effort to get new 

members. 

  

2019 - Cornbelt Federation Convention is April 26 and 27 here in Council Bluffs.   

  

Next Fundraiser Event is the Southwest Home Show April 12, 13, and 14th out at Westfair COMMERCIAL 

(Main) Building.  More details as the Fundraiser Committee wraps up final plans on this NEW Event for 

the Club. 

  

Congrats to David House (Omaha) for his Executive Job Announcement for the International 

Cosmopolitan Club.   

  

Treasurer’s Report:  April Donations to be funded – Camp Hertko Hollow $5,500 and CDC $2,500.  Also, 

the $2,000 Scholarship Check as been written and sent to the foundation that is managing this 

Scholarship Application for the Club. 

  

I have in my notes that we have 3 kids that are going to Summer Camp from our sponsorship.  Thank 

you Walt Coziahr, Skip Doty, Ron Fox, and Bill Treadway for all your efforts!  

  

Total Funds in our Account was reported at $31,541.97.  Kent is providing the club with a monthly list of 

deposits and checks.  This is a really nice way of him to show the club’s account activity.  Thank you Kent 

for your extra work.  To date (Fall 2018/Winter 2019) we have donated $10,000. 



  

Ron Fox won the Drawing and donated all the proceeds to the Good of the Club. 

  

No one got the “NUT”. 

  

Additional Notes:  Pancake Feed was completed last Thursday.  The first count of NET Funds is north of 

$4,200 with some more money expected to come in and possibly some more expenses to be submitted.  

Thanks all for all their efforts leading up to and at the event.  The general thoughts were that we were 

down a bit in people count due to the weather, before and during the event.   

  

SPECIAL thank you to the members who ventured out to the Westfair Shed to get the stuff for the 

pancake feed.  It was a nasty job, due to the ice and snow out there, that was completed with no 

injuries, lots of gripping and cursing, but no one was added to the “ailing” list.  (thank goodness) 

  

I have a picture of our next D.A.D. child from our Pancake Feed.  I will try and get this sent out as well in 

the future. 

  

Fundraiser Meeting scheduled NEXT Monday (a week from tomorrow), March 25th at the Spillway at 

6:15 pm. 

  

Next REGULAR Meeting is NEXT Tuesday, March 26th  (a week from this Tuesday) at the Spillway at 6:30 

pm.  The INTERNATIONAL President, Rick Swansbro is making plans to visit us at that meeting.  Be sure 

and attend if you are able to.    Lee Cooper is to be the GREETER.  

  

I feel like I am missing some things, but I reread my notes and the Agenda so this is pretty much it.    

  

Thanks all, Doug 

  

Doug Moore – Secretary  

 


